


HPC open seat

marnewma@indiana.edu Newman, Marleen Wednesday, December 15, 2021 at 2:57:17 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: carmichm@bloomington.in.gov carmichm
Cc: Lsandweiss@comcast.net Lee Sandweiss

Dear All, It has been a busy week for me, but I have submitted my application for the open HPC seat. Thank you for your patience. I am looking forward to your
response. Best, Marleen Newman,AIA Sent from my iPhone

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Wednesday, December 15, 2021 at 3:32:30 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: marnewma@indiana.edu Newman, Marleen
Cc: lsandweiss@comcast.net Lee Sandweiss

Great, thanks for letting me know! 

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 2:57 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Dear All,

It has been a busy week for me, but I have submitted my application for the open HPC seat.

Thank you for your patience.

I am looking forward to your response.

Best,

Marleen Newman,AIA

Sent from my iPhone

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Wednesday, December 15, 2021 at 4:26:55 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: marnewma@indiana.edu Newman, Marleen



Hello again, Marlene. Could we please have a quick chat before I recommend your appointment to Mayor Hamilton? My number is 812-219-2679. Thank you!

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 2:57 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Dear All,

It has been a busy week for me, but I have submitted my application for the open HPC seat.

Thank you for your patience.

I am looking forward to your response.

Best,

Marleen Newman,AIA

Sent from my iPhone

marnewma@indiana.edu Newman, Marleen Wednesday, December 15, 2021 at 5:02:02 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: carmichm@bloomington.in.gov carmichm

Would tomorrow afternoon work for you for a phone call?

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 15, 2021, at 4:27 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

This message was sent from a non-IU address. Please exercise caution when clicking links or opening attachments from external sources.

Hello again, Marlene. Could we please have a quick chat before I recommend your appointment to Mayor Hamilton? My number is 812-219-2679. Thank you!

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement,
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 2:57 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Dear All,

It has been a busy week for me, but I have submitted my application for the open HPC seat.

Thank you for your patience.

I am looking forward to your response.

Best,

Marleen Newman,AIA

Sent from my iPhone



carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Thursday, December 16, 2021 at 7:44:00 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: marnewma@indiana.edu Newman, Marleen

Thank you for the chat last night, Marleen!

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 5:02 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Would tomorrow afternoon work for you for a phone call?

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 15, 2021, at 4:27 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

This message was sent from a non-IU address. Please exercise caution when clicking links or opening attachments from external sources.

Hello again, Marlene. Could we please have a quick chat before I recommend your appointment to Mayor Hamilton? My number is
812-219-2679. Thank you!

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement,
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 2:57 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Dear All,

It has been a busy week for me, but I have submitted my application for the open HPC seat.

Thank you for your patience.

I am looking forward to your response.

Best,

Marleen Newman,AIA

Sent from my iPhone

marnewma@indiana.edu Newman, Marleen Thursday, December 16, 2021 at 9:01:59 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: carmichm@bloomington.in.gov carmichm

Thanks for the chat. I like the ideas you presented. It makes communication easier. 

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 16, 2021, at 7:44 AM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Thank you for the chat last night, Marleen!



Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement,
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 5:02 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Would tomorrow afternoon work for you for a phone call?

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 15, 2021, at 4:27 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

This message was sent from a non-IU address. Please exercise caution when clicking links or opening attachments from external sources.

Hello again, Marlene. Could we please have a quick chat before I recommend your appointment to Mayor Hamilton? My number is
812-219-2679. Thank you!

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement,
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Wed, Dec 15, 2021 at 2:57 PM Newman, Marleen <marnewma@indiana.edu> wrote:
Dear All,

It has been a busy week for me, but I have submitted my application for the open HPC seat.

Thank you for your patience.

I am looking forward to your response.

Best,

Marleen Newman,AIA

Sent from my iPhone



HPC

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Friday, December 31, 2021 at 10:19:02 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: chris@goldenhandsco.com Chris Sturbaum
Cc: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody, gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov Gloria Colom
Bcc: rose.smith@bloomington.in.gov

Hi Chris,

I hope you and your family have been well and are enjoying the holidays. 

As you know, your HPC term of service is among those expiring at the end of 2021. Thank you for your service on the Commission since 2013. Mayor Hamilton
has decided not to renew your appointment for another term at this time. You will be receiving a letter to that effect shortly.

Your willingness to share your wealth of knowledge and passion for preservation with your community is much appreciated. The impacts of your service will be
felt for many years to come. 

Best,

Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov



Historic Preservation Commission appointment

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Friday, February 4, 2022 at 1:17:44 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com allison.chopra@mac.com
Cc: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody

Hi Allison,
Don told me you would be interested in serving as a mayoral appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. That's great! 
To get the process started, would you please complete this application:
https://bloomington.in.gov/onboard/applicants/apply It only takes a few minutes and allows us to have all the information we need.
Thank you and I'll be back in touch once we have received your information. Have a great weekend!  
Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra Friday, February 4, 2022 at 1:29:33 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael

Mary Catherine,
I completed this and did so quickly.  If you would like me to send my resume, or need more information let me know.  I just figured the folks who review this
know me pretty well at this point.
Thanks.
Allison 

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 4, 2022, at 1:18 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison,
Don told me you would be interested in serving as a mayoral appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. That's great! 
To get the process started, would you please complete this application:
https://bloomington.in.gov/onboard/applicants/apply It only takes a few minutes and allows us to have all the information we need.
Thank you and I'll be back in touch once we have received your information. Have a great weekend!  
Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Friday, February 4, 2022 at 4:20:35 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra

This is perfect, thank you! 

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov



On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 1:29 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Mary Catherine,
I completed this and did so quickly.  If you would like me to send my resume, or need more information let me know.  I just figured the folks who review this
know me pretty well at this point.
Thanks.
Allison 

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 4, 2022, at 1:18 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison,
Don told me you would be interested in serving as a mayoral appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. That's great! 
To get the process started, would you please complete this application:
https://bloomington.in.gov/onboard/applicants/apply It only takes a few minutes and allows us to have all the information we need.
Thank you and I'll be back in touch once we have received your information. Have a great weekend!  
Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Friday, February 4, 2022 at 4:39:35 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra
Cc: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody, gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov Gloria Colom

Hi Allison! 

We will get busy preparing your appointment letter. You should receive it soon. Staff will reach out to you early next week to welcome you and begin to get you
the information you'll need for the next meeting.

One thing I wanted to mention; I tell all of our appointees that we will never tell you how to vote on an issue that comes before the Commission, but as a
mayoral appointment we may reach out if there is a topic that is of particular interest to the Mayor and would appreciate the courtesy of hearing his perspective. 

Thanks again,

Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 4:20 PM Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
This is perfect, thank you! 

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor



City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 1:29 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Mary Catherine,
I completed this and did so quickly.  If you would like me to send my resume, or need more information let me know.  I just figured the folks who review this
know me pretty well at this point.
Thanks.
Allison 

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 4, 2022, at 1:18 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison,
Don told me you would be interested in serving as a mayoral appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. That's great! 
To get the process started, would you please complete this application:
https://bloomington.in.gov/onboard/applicants/apply It only takes a few minutes and allows us to have all the information we need.
Thank you and I'll be back in touch once we have received your information. Have a great weekend!  
Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra Friday, February 4, 2022 at 5:06:39 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael

I’m honored!  As a mayoral appointee, I can understand that and will absolutely honor any requests. 

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 4, 2022, at 4:39 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison! 

We will get busy preparing your appointment letter. You should receive it soon. Staff will reach out to you early next week to welcome you and begin to get you
the information you'll need for the next meeting.

One thing I wanted to mention; I tell all of our appointees that we will never tell you how to vote on an issue that comes before the Commission, but as a
mayoral appointment we may reach out if there is a topic that is of particular interest to the Mayor and would appreciate the courtesy of hearing his perspective. 

Thanks again,

Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov



812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 4:20 PM Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
This is perfect, thank you! 

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 1:29 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Mary Catherine,
I completed this and did so quickly.  If you would like me to send my resume, or need more information let me know.  I just figured the folks who review this
know me pretty well at this point.
Thanks.
Allison 

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 4, 2022, at 1:18 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison,
Don told me you would be interested in serving as a mayoral appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. That's great! 
To get the process started, would you please complete this application:
https://bloomington.in.gov/onboard/applicants/apply It only takes a few minutes and allows us to have all the information we need.
Thank you and I'll be back in touch once we have received your information. Have a great weekend!  
Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

carmichm@bloomington.in.gov Mary Catherine Carmichael Friday, February 4, 2022 at 5:07:10 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra

Thank you! 

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov



On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 5:06 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
I’m honored!  As a mayoral appointee, I can understand that and will absolutely honor any requests. 

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 4, 2022, at 4:39 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison! 

We will get busy preparing your appointment letter. You should receive it soon. Staff will reach out to you early next week to welcome you and
begin to get you the information you'll need for the next meeting.

One thing I wanted to mention; I tell all of our appointees that we will never tell you how to vote on an issue that comes before the Commission,
but as a mayoral appointment we may reach out if there is a topic that is of particular interest to the Mayor and would appreciate the courtesy of
hearing his perspective. 

Thanks again,

Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 4:20 PM Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
This is perfect, thank you! 

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov

On Fri, Feb 4, 2022 at 1:29 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Mary Catherine,
I completed this and did so quickly.  If you would like me to send my resume, or need more information let me know.  I just figured the folks
who review this know me pretty well at this point.
Thanks.
Allison 

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 4, 2022, at 1:18 PM, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hi Allison,
Don told me you would be interested in serving as a mayoral appointment on the Historic Preservation Commission. That's
great! 
To get the process started, would you please complete this application:
https://bloomington.in.gov/onboard/applicants/apply It only takes a few minutes and allows us to have all the information we
need.
Thank you and I'll be back in touch once we have received your information. Have a great weekend!  



Mary Catherine

Mary Catherine Carmichael

she/her/hers

Director of Public Engagement, 
Office of the Mayor
City of Bloomington, IN
carmichm@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.2489 Office
812.219.2679 Cell
bloomington.in.gov



Welcome!

gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov Gloria Colom Monday, February 7, 2022 at 9:49:02 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com allison.chopra@mac.com
Cc: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody

Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff person who will be sending you the meeting packets
along with coordinating continual education and other events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's Manual but am sending you the 2021
version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's meeting has been cancelled and our next one will
take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

Attachments:

Commissioner's Manual.pdf 416k

2022 HPC Schedule.pdf 62k

john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody Monday, February 7, 2022 at 10:08:01 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov Gloria Colom
Cc: allison.chopra@mac.com allison.chopra@mac.com

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.

John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff person who will be sending you the meeting
packets along with coordinating continual education and other events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's Manual but am sending you the
2021 version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's meeting has been cancelled and our next one
will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra Tuesday, February 15, 2022 at 9:16:59 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody



Thanks, John.  Are you available next Monday for coffee or lunch?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 7, 2022, at 10:08 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.

John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff person who will be sending you the meeting
packets along with coordinating continual education and other events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's Manual but am sending you the
2021 version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's meeting has been cancelled and our next one
will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody Wednesday, February 16, 2022 at 5:34:41 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra

Allison,

I could do coffee Monday morning around 9 if you have time - just let me know.

John

On Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 9:17 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Thanks, John.  Are you available next Monday for coffee or lunch?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 7, 2022, at 10:08 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.

John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff person who will be sending you the
meeting packets along with coordinating continual education and other events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's
Manual but am sending you the 2021 version.



We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's meeting has been cancelled
and our next one will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra Saturday, February 19, 2022 at 2:30:35 PM Eastern Standard Time
To: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody

Coffee at 9am still available?  I just want to get caught up on what the City’s vision is for historic preservation.  The Inkwell?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2022, at 5:34 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Allison,

I could do coffee Monday morning around 9 if you have time - just let me know.

John

On Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 9:17 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Thanks, John.  Are you available next Monday for coffee or lunch?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 7, 2022, at 10:08 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.

John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff person who will be sending you the
meeting packets along with coordinating continual education and other events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's



Manual but am sending you the 2021 version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's meeting has been cancelled
and our next one will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody Sunday, February 20, 2022 at 6:34:46 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra

Allison,

Could we do Crumble on N. College? I have a 10:30 there.

John

On Sat, Feb 19, 2022 at 2:30 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Coffee at 9am still available?  I just want to get caught up on what the City’s vision is for historic preservation.  The Inkwell?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2022, at 5:34 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Allison,

I could do coffee Monday morning around 9 if you have time - just let me know.

John

On Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 9:17 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Thanks, John.  Are you available next Monday for coffee or lunch?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 7, 2022, at 10:08 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.



John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff person who will be
sending you the meeting packets along with coordinating continual education and other events. I am currently working on
updating the Commissioner's Manual but am sending you the 2021 version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's meeting has
been cancelled and our next one will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra Sunday, February 20, 2022 at 9:38:01 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody

Sounds good!

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 20, 2022, at 6:35 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Allison,

Could we do Crumble on N. College? I have a 10:30 there.

John

On Sat, Feb 19, 2022 at 2:30 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:



Coffee at 9am still available?  I just want to get caught up on what the City’s vision is for historic preservation.  The Inkwell?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2022, at 5:34 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Allison,

I could do coffee Monday morning around 9 if you have time - just let me know.

John

On Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 9:17 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Thanks, John.  Are you available next Monday for coffee or lunch?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 7, 2022, at 10:08 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.

John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff
person who will be sending you the meeting packets along with coordinating continual education and other
events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's Manual but am sending you the 2021 version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's
meeting has been cancelled and our next one will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any questions
or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development

City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov



John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

john.zody@bloomington.in.gov John Zody Sunday, February 20, 2022 at 9:39:39 AM Eastern Standard Time
To: allison.chopra@mac.com Allison Chopra

See you then.

On Sun, Feb 20, 2022 at 9:38 AM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Sounds good!

Sent from my iPhone

On Feb 20, 2022, at 6:35 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Allison,

Could we do Crumble on N. College? I have a 10:30 there.

John

On Sat, Feb 19, 2022 at 2:30 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Coffee at 9am still available?  I just want to get caught up on what the City’s vision is for historic preservation.  The Inkwell?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 16, 2022, at 5:34 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Allison,

I could do coffee Monday morning around 9 if you have time - just let me know.

John

On Tue, Feb 15, 2022 at 9:17 PM Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com> wrote:
Thanks, John.  Are you available next Monday for coffee or lunch?

Sent from my iPad

On Feb 7, 2022, at 10:08 AM, John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:

Hey Allison,

Welcome aboard - glad to have you joining the HPC! Let's catch up when you get a chance.

John Z.

On Mon, Feb 7, 2022 at 9:49 AM Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov> wrote:
Good morning Allison,

I am writing to extend a war welcome to the Bloomington Historic Preservation Commission. I am the staff
person who will be sending you the meeting packets along with coordinating continual education and other
events. I am currently working on updating the Commissioner's Manual but am sending you the 2021 version.

We meet most second and fourth Thursdays of each month and are currently doing so via Zoom. This week's
meeting has been cancelled and our next one will take place on February 24th. 

I have attached a copy of the schedule for your information as well. Feel free to contact me with any
questions or concerns.

Have a lovely day! 

Gloria M. Colom Braña
Historic Preservation Program Manager
Housing and Neighborhood Development



City of Bloomington, Indiana

812-349-3507

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov

--

John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)
City of Bloomington, IN
john.zody@bloomington.in.gov
812.349.3594
bloomington.in.gov
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Mike Rouker <roukerm@bloomington.in.gov>

IMPORTANT MESSAGE for TONIGHT

4 messages

John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> Wed, Feb 16, 2022 at 5:06 PM
To: John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov>
Bcc: roukerm@bloomington.in.gov

Commissioners,

We wanted to make you aware of a procedure at tonight's City Council meeting regarding Mayoral appointments to the
HPC. We have discovered a step was omitted on most of your appointments and are working to rectify it quickly. State
law and local ordinance require that Mayoral appointments to the HPC be subject to approval by the City Council, and
we've discovered that step has not been taken going back to 2020 (except for one appointment, Commissioner Seddon).
As such, we are discussing this at the City Council meeting tonight and wanted to make you aware of it. We are sorry for
the short notice - when it was brought to our attention last Friday, we started working on solutions, and tonight's meeting
is the first opportunity to have it rectified. We will be asking the Council to approve of all of your appointments and will
keep you updated.

Please let me or Gloria know if you have any questions about this at all. Please also know that this doesn't impact
business that's been conducted on the HPC up to this point. We are on solid footing there.

Again, we apologize for the short notice and for the procedural omissions - and we hope for a fix as soon as tonight.

John Z.
c. 812.786.2376

-- 


John Zody

he/him/his

Director, Housing and Neighborhood 
Development Department (HAND)

City of Bloomington, IN

john.zody@bloomington.in.gov 

812.349.3594

bloomington.in.gov 

John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov> Wed, Feb 16, 2022 at 7:43 PM
To: John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov>
Cc: Marleen <mnewman2222@yahoo.com>, Doug Bruce <dbruce@taborbruce.com>, Sam DeSollar
<samdesollar@gmail.com>, Matthew Seddon <matthewthomasseddon@gmail.com>, John Saunders <jps@bluemarble.net>,
Elizabeth Mitchell <emitch1441@sbcglobal.net>, Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com>, Reynard Cross
<reyacross@gmail.com>, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov>, Gloria Colom
<gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov>, Brent Pierce <brent.pierce@bloomington.in.gov>, Daniel Dixon
<daniel.dixon@bloomington.in.gov>, Mike Rouker <roukerm@bloomington.in.gov>

Commissioners:

Update: The Council just approved all of your appointments, so we're good to go. They also appointed Chris Sturbaum to
the fourth Council-appointed seat.

Thanks very much and we'll see you on Feb. 24 at our meeting.

John Z.
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[Quoted text hidden]

jps <jps@bluemarble.net> Wed, Feb 16, 2022 at 8:27 PM
To: John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov>
Cc: Marleen <mnewman2222@yahoo.com>, Doug Bruce <dbruce@taborbruce.com>, Sam DeSollar
<samdesollar@gmail.com>, Matthew Seddon <matthewthomasseddon@gmail.com>, Elizabeth Mitchell
<emitch1441@sbcglobal.net>, Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com>, Reynard Cross <reyacross@gmail.com>, Mary
Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov>, Gloria Colom <gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov>, Brent Pierce
<brent.pierce@bloomington.in.gov>, Daniel Dixon <daniel.dixon@bloomington.in.gov>, Mike Rouker
<roukerm@bloomington.in.gov>

Thank you, John!

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
[Quoted text hidden]

reynard cross <reyacross@gmail.com> Thu, Feb 17, 2022 at 10:10 AM
To: jps <jps@bluemarble.net>
Cc: John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov>, Marleen <mnewman2222@yahoo.com>, Doug Bruce
<dbruce@taborbruce.com>, Sam DeSollar <samdesollar@gmail.com>, Matthew Seddon
<matthewthomasseddon@gmail.com>, Elizabeth Mitchell <emitch1441@sbcglobal.net>, Allison Chopra
<allison.chopra@mac.com>, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov>, Gloria Colom
<gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov>, Brent Pierce <brent.pierce@bloomington.in.gov>, Daniel Dixon
<daniel.dixon@bloomington.in.gov>, Mike Rouker <roukerm@bloomington.in.gov>

Thank you! 


On Wed, Feb 16, 2022 at 8:27 PM jps <jps@bluemarble.net> wrote:

Thank you, John!






Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone




-------- Original message --------
From: John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov>
Date: 2/16/22 7:43 PM (GMT-05:00)
To: John Zody <john.zody@bloomington.in.gov>
Cc: Marleen <mnewman2222@yahoo.com>, Doug Bruce <dbruce@taborbruce.com>, Sam DeSollar
<samdesollar@gmail.com>, Matthew Seddon <matthewthomasseddon@gmail.com>, John Saunders
<jps@bluemarble.net>, Elizabeth Mitchell <emitch1441@sbcglobal.net>, Allison Chopra <allison.chopra@mac.com>,
Reynard Cross <reyacross@gmail.com>, Mary Catherine Carmichael <carmichm@bloomington.in.gov>, Gloria Colom
<gloria.colom@bloomington.in.gov>, Brent Pierce <brent.pierce@bloomington.in.gov>, Daniel Dixon
<daniel.dixon@bloomington.in.gov>, Mike Rouker <roukerm@bloomington.in.gov>
Subject: Re: IMPORTANT MESSAGE for TONIGHT


[Quoted text hidden]
















